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July 2025 Prayer Letter 
              Furlough 2025: 

 

                                                                                          Kids Camp: 

                                                                                   
              Ministry in Burkina: 

 
 

Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for us to have safety as we travel  

- Pray for God to raise up new labourers for the mission field 

           We made it back safely to the United 

States for our furlough.  We are very grateful to 

all of those who have faithfully prayed and 

supported us during this last term.  We are very 

excited about all the Lord has done in our last 

term, but we are just getting started. We look 

forward to visiting our supporting churches and 

giving an update on all the Lord has done, as 

well as sharing our plans for the future.  Please 

continue to pray for our safety as we travel and 

prepare for our next term.    

         Once we made it back to the US, we 

immediately started visiting churches and 

giving updates.  We have visited several 

supporting churches already and I had the 

opportunity to preach for a kid’s camp where 

five kids made professions of faith. Before 

leaving for the mission field, I used to help 

with this kid’s camp every year and it was 

exciting to see many of the kids that I used to 

teach now serving as counselors.  

          Ministry in Burkina has continued as 

normal.  Before leaving we put leaders in place 

to continue to run both churches.  I have been 

getting reports each week about the all the 

Lord is doing in Burkina even though we are 

away.  This is a great opportunity for the 

leaders in the church to step up and lead.  Last 

week the church hosted their annual Vacation 

Bible School and they had over 300 kids 

participate.  Please continue to pray for Victory 

Baptist Church in Zinguedesse as they seek to 

serve the Lord and reach their community with 

the gospel.    


